ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MEETING
December 18, 2012
The monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by President Dennis Hetrick at 7:00 p.m. on Tuesday, December 18, 2012, in the high school library.  
Board President Dennis Hetrick called for a moment of silence for the people in Newtown, Connecticut.  A moment of silence was observed.

Dennis Hetrick asked for any public comment.  No comments were made.  Mr. Sedlmayr asked to add to the agenda under V. E. Security Measures.  Item added.
Minutes of the November 26, 2012 regular were presented.  A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Mau to approve minutes of November 26, 2012 regular meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
District vouchers in the amount of $40,383.48 and activity vouchers in the amount of $4,905.06 were examined.  Mr. Sedlmayr reviewed bills and noted more bus bills. Joseph Mlinar asked about smaller buses cost savings with the bus expenses noted on vouchers.  Mr. Sedlmayr explained there really isn’t much of a savings. When a bus comes to school with only a few students, it still has to be able to hold the number of students on that particular route, even if all the students don’t ride.  Discussion held. A motion was made by Joseph Mlinar and seconded by Todd Mau to approve vouchers as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Sedlmayr introduced Joe Ruff, an Alma School District resident and the Winona Heat and Ventilation service manager, to talk about the school heating and ventilation system and some options for more efficiency.  Mr. Ruff discussed our current system, which is the one original oil boiler from 1952, plus an additional steam boiler that was added in 1992 with the new addition.  Mr. Ruff discussed various options including converting the newer boiler to LP.  Discussion held.  The board thanked Mr. Ruff for his time.

A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Andrea Goeldner to approve the salary agreement with the AEA for 3.16% on the base wage of a teacher.  Discussion held.  The increase was established by the WERC ruling on ACT 10.  Board President, Dennis Hetrick, called for a vote on the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr has spoken with the girl volleyball players and coaches regarding a possible volleyball co-op for 2013-14.  Carl Duley has committed to Mr. Sedlmayr that he would coach volleyball again next year if they didn’t co-op.  Right now, both Pepin and Alma would have about 20 players.  Discussion held.  The board agreed not co-op for the 2013-14 volleyball season.  They will look into the co-op with Pepin for the 2014-15 school year.   The junior high volleyball will remain co-oped with Pepin as it was for the 2012-13 year.   
Discussion was held on board meeting dates.  Board meeting dates will remain primarily on the third Monday.  Dates were set for January through June.  Meetings are scheduled to be held in the high school library at 7:00 p.m. as follows:

Monday, January 21, 2013


Monday, February 11, 2013


Monday, March 25, 2013


Monday, April 22, 2013


Monday, May 20, 2013


Monday, June 17, 2013

Joseph Mlinar presented the School District Mission Statement to the board.  Mr. Mlinar handed out his ideas to the board members.  The mission statement should be crisp, clear, concise, and short, and then build on that with objectives and philosophy.  One of Mr. Mlinar’s ideas for the mission statement was four words:  Growth, Potential, Responsibility, and Achievement.   The goals would be to promoting growth, fostering or fulfilling potential, teaching responsibility, and recognizing achievement.  Discussion held.  Board President Dennis Hetrick asked Mr. Mlinar to take the ideas he had and other suggestions they had discussed.  He asked Mr. Mlinar to organize, retype, and bring this mission statement back to the January meeting.
Discussion was held regarding security measures at the school.  Mr. Sedlmayr would like to keep all doors locked at all times and put in a buzzer system for the front doors.  Mr. Sedlmayr informed the board that Pepin has a surveillance system around the school.  Mr. Sedlmayr will check with Mr. Quinton on the cost of that. Discussion held.  The board approved Mr. Sedlmayr to get information and put in a lock system with buzzers on the main doors.

The next regular board meeting will be on Monday, January 21, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. in the high school library. 
Mr. Sedlmayr asked board members Doug Kane and Todd Mau to e-mail him with the dates they would be available, starting the second week in January to work on the Teacher Handbook with the teacher representatives.
Discussion was held on how the board would review “The Key Work of School Boards Guidebook”.  Mr. Sedlmayr will contact the School Boards Association to see if they will be having a more in-depth study at another meeting, or if they have a DVD that would go over this guidebook.  The board’s assignment for the next regular meeting is to read Chapter 2 on the vision, review the four questions that Andrea Goeldner had received at the meeting where she received the guidebook, which Mr. Sedlmayr will be e-mailing out, and then be ready to discuss those four questions at the meeting.
Mr. Sedlmayr stated that he and Andrea Goeldner are registered for the WASB Convention on January 23-25, 2013.  Mr. Sedlmayr asked if any of the other members wanted to attend.  Joseph Mlinar, Doug Kane, and Todd Mau all stated they were unable to attend.  Dennis Hetrick will decide as the date gets closer.
Mr. Sedlmayr stated that the application for the EPA Clean Diesel Grant was submitted.  This grant is a random drawing that will be held in January.

A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Andrea Goeldner to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m.
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